                                                    SPRINGFIELD AIRPORT AUTHORITY
Springfield, Illinois
Tuesday, June 18, 2024
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

The regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Springfield Airport Authority was called to order by Chair Vala at 5:02 p.m. on Tuesday, June 18, 2024, in the Conference Room at Abraham Lincoln Capital Airport’s main terminal building.
PRESENT:        Frank J. Vala, Chair

Elizabeth Delheimer, Commissioner

Teresa Haley, Commissioner



Dianne Hardwick, Vice Chair
Mike Houston, Commissioner



Mark Kinnaman, Treasurer 
Mark Hanna, Executive Director



Ken Boyle, Deputy Executive Director

ABSENT:
Susan Shea, Commissioner
R. Beverly Peters, Secretary 
Don Craven, Attorney


VISITORS:
Randy Vogel, Crawford, Murphy & Tilly, Inc.

Jeff Olsen, Hansen Professional Services

Chair Vala presented the minutes of the Regular Meeting of May 21, 2024, and to dispose of all Regular Meeting Recordings more than six months old. The minutes were accepted as presented.
Treasurer Kinnaman reported unrestricted funds projected year-end balance of $7,897,690 and actual year-to-date balance of $7,366,189, restricted funds projected year-end balance of $10,753,888 and actual year-to-date balance of $10,185,220. 

Commissioner Delheimer gave the Budget and Finance report.

Commissioner Delheimer reported on the Tax Levy alternatives. Commissioner Delheimer made a motion to levy $3,381,205 in total taxes for 2024 payable in 2025 and direct staff to prepare the appropriate Tax Levy Ordinance for approval at the July meeting, seconded by Commissioner Haley and carried with a roll call vote 5 ayes/0 nays.
Commissioner Delheimer reported on the IDOA (CMS) Intergovernmental Agreement. Commissioner Delheimer made a motion to approve the Intergovernmental Agreement between the Springfield Airport Authority and Central Management Services on behalf of the Illinois Department of Transportation and authorize the Board Chair to execute said agreement, seconded by Commissioner Houston and carried with a roll call vote of 5 ayes/0 nays.

Commissioner Haley asked for discussion and suggestions regarding food vendors being on hand for returning Honor Flights. Ms. Haley received a suggestion that veterans and their guardian have their picture taken upon arrival and available for them when they return.
Chair Vala gave the construction report.
Vice Chair Hardwick reported a 4.15% decrease in year-to-date passenger activity as compared to last year.

Vice Chair Hardwick reported that fuel sales for the month of May were 121,374 gallons with revenue of $15,454. The most significant growth was in airline Jet A sales, complemented by robust retail Jet A sales. Additionally, Avgas sales experienced a notable uptick, attributed to the commencement of summer aerial survey flights.
Executive Director Hanna reported meetings with developers and stake holders were held regarding the SMART Airport Planning project; met with CWLP regarding a proposed Phase II solar power project; reported on recent meetings regarding aviation careers and efforts to expose those opportunities to younger people; recapped recent meetings held with American Airlines, Breeze and United Airlines.
The Regular Meeting adjourned at 5:54 p.m.
________________________________



_______________________________

Frank J. Vala, Chair





Ken Boyle, Assistant Secretary









